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2381 E. 1000 S.

Ballard, Utah 84066
Phone: (435) 722-3393

Fax: (435) 722-5726
e-mail: ballcity@ubtanet.com
Water District Meeting
February 18, 2020 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed all in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance include: Chairman Mark Reidhead, Bob Abercrombie, Larry Henley, Secretaries Anissa McDonald and Kaelyn Meyers. Board Members Jesse Danley and Andrew Ercanbrack was excused from this meeting.
Prayer – Mark Reidhead
Pledge of Allegiance- was said by all present.
2) WATER SHARE DISCUSSION –
In our last meeting we discussed how the Water District can distribute our Dry Gulch Water shares. We need to advertise this week as to what we want to do. There are 2 individuals interested in the shares this year. One wants a portion of the shares and the other wants whatever is left. Board Member Larry Henley stated that there shouldn’t be a problem with leasing to multiple people. He stated that according to the lease from dry gulch, if the owners leases the water shares, there needs to be a notarized letter as to what we want to do. This letter will be on file for as long as the district wants. We do not need to keep advertising each year unless we want to change who leases the water.
It was asked whether Parks & Rec are going to need some shares for the City Park. Board Member Larry Henley stated that we need to find out what they need. 

Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that we have this week and next week to find out and notarize a letter stating what the Parks & Rec need along with leasing 5 shares to Shawn Wilkins and the rest to Mike Angus. Board Member Larry Henley stated that he would take care of the paperwork for the Dry Gulch Office.
Motion was made by Board Member Larry Henley that we lease 5 shares to Shawn Wilkins, and find out from Parks & Rec the shares they need and the rest will be leased from Mike Angus and keep this on file with the Dry Gulch office until further notice. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie.




Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley

Board Members Jesse Danley and Andrew Ercanbrack was excused from this meeting.

3) TOM COLLINS-
Tom Collins asked the board members if we would consider buying back the extra water and sewer certificates that he has. The present cost for a Sewer hook-up is $500 and $1800 for the current water hook-up. Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that he will write him a letter saying what he has and what we are willing to buy back from him. Chairman Mark Reidhead asked if we should buy them back for the going rate or decide on a fair cost. Chairman Mark Reidhead indicated that obviously they paid a lot lower price that what the going rate would be. Larry agreed that it would be good to buy them back at a fair price.
Chairman Mark Reidhead asked what a fair price would be to buy the certificates back for. It was decided that we would need change our bylaws for buying back any water and sewer certificates.
It was decided to put the Bylaws on the next agenda to decide the price that would be fair for any water and sewer certificates that we in the future can buy back.

4) SHAWN WILKINS-
Shawn Wilkins was here for the Water Shares discussion as addressed in Item 2. 
5) PROJECT UPDATE-
Water Line – Engineer Craig Nebeker with CRS stated that the Water Line has started up again. They are going across Max Rasmussen’s property first and hopefully when they get that done, they can start and finish from 3500 East to tie into the line at the Rasmussen property. Craig Nebeker stated that they will try to stay away from the creek itself and will go underneath to cross it. 
Water Master Plan – Craig Nebeker brought up that it has been since 2011 that the Water Master Plan has been updated. He would like to propose that they do another study. Craig gave the board a cost estimate to get this done. He stated that the new GIS capabilities that are available would be an asset. He spoke with Jones and DeMille and asked them what they are using for the program and what they are using is compatible with the program that CRS is using. It was asked that we put this item on the next Water Board Agenda for further discussion. 

6) EQUIPMENT REPLACEMENT-
Ben Mower spoke with Board Member Bob Abercrombie and stated that the miles on his truck are approaching 107,000 miles and if we are to get another truck, we would probably need to get this ordered. Board Member Larry Henley stated that with their trucks they should probably be reliable.
It was decided that we have Ben Mower find some cost quotes for new trucks and put this on the next agenda for further discussion.

7) JOHNSON WATER CONNECTION-
Craig Nebeker stated that Johnson water upgraded to an 8” water pipe on pole line road and this would make it easier to connect with Johnson Water as a secondary water source. There is about ¼ mile that we would have to replace to hook onto their water line. If we did this, we would get a good clean supply of water. In speaking with Ben Mower, we should probably reconfigure where the line is coming across Dry Gulch. Craig Nebeker gave the board some different scenarios as to what we could do. Dickson Taylor stated that with the pressure at 100 to 110 Johnson water would be able to take care of about 70% of Ballard Metered connections.
Craig Nebeker asked if we did connect to Johnson Water exhibit B addresses the 30% that would need water in an emergency. With a pumping system as in exhibit B we would need to install about 4 pump stations.

Ben Mower also stated to Craig Nebeker that there might be a possibility that with the changes going on with Roosevelt City that we might be able to get an agreement with them regarding an extra water source.
Ben Mower is trying to find out from the state what they mean as to a second source of water. If we can just have a verbal agreement or if we need to have the lines in place.

8) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
January 21, 2019
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to approve the minutes of January 21, 2019 as written. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.



Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley

Board Members Jesse Danley and Andrew Ercanbrack was excused from this meeting.

9) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES
SEWER HOOK-UP FOR JAMES ELY -- We are still trying to figure the best way to run the line and what they can do to hook-up a line for James Ely. 
10) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
11) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Larry Henley to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 7 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie. All in favor.



Yea


Nay



Board Members




Mark Reidhead




Bob Abercrombie




Larry Henley

Board Members Jesse Danley and Andrew Ercanbrack was excused from this meeting.
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